






Overview 

In accordance with the Human Rights Act, 2010 ("Act"), the Lieutenant-Governor in 
Council shall appoint at least six persons, one of whom is named Chief Adjudicator, to 
act as members of a Board of Inquiry into matters referred to them by the Commissioners 
of the Human Rights Commission. Appointments are for a term of three years and 
adjudicators may be reappointed.  The Panel has no separate staff or location outside 
of the Human Rights Commission. During the 2019-20 fiscal year, the following 
individuals served on the Panel: 

• Kimberley Horwood, Chief Adjudicator;

• Glenda Best, Q.C.;

• Brodie Gallant;
• Valerie Hynes;

• Christian Hurley; and

• Kellie Cullihall (resigned October 23, 2019). 

Mandate 

Where the Human Rights Commission determines that a complaint should be sent to a 
Board of Inquiry for a hearing, the complaint is referred to the Chief Adjudicator of the 
Panel. The Chief Adjudicator may hear the matter or refer the matter to another 
adjudicator. 

The adjudicator shall inquire into the matters referred to him/her and give full opportunity 
to all parties to present their evidence and make representations through counsel, or 
otherwise. Where an adjudicator finds a complaint to be justified, they may grant a 
remedy under section 39 of the Act. 
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